	Part 1 (Open to the public)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

To the Council

on Thursday, 17th June, 2004

TITLE: Urgent Decision - Cadishead Way Stage 2 – Diversion of the United Utilities Mersey Valley Sludge Pipeline

RECOMMENDATION:
That the report be noted

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The Leader of the Council has agreed that Lead Member Decision No. 2013 (Cadishead Way Stage 2 – Diversion of the United Utilities Mersey Valley Sludge Pipeline ) shall be treated as a matter of urgency; and, as such, the decision is not subject to call-in.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Lead Member Decision No. 2013

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Transport Capital Programme (Block 3)

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
(Not Applicable)

CONTACT OFFICER:
DA Dean, Development Services Directorate, extn. 3866

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Irlam , Cadishead

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Safer Salford / Stronger Communities

DETAILS:
Pursuant to Section 9(5.1) of Part 4 of the Council Constitution, the Leader of the Council has agreed that the proposed actions relating to the diversion of part of the United Utilities Mersey Valley Sludge Pipeline (MVSP) for the construction of the Cadishead Way Stage 2 scheme are both reasonable in all the circumstances and shall be treated as a matter of urgency. Therefore, the decision is not subject to call-in. 

The reason for urgency was to mitigate the delay and resulting costs to the construction of Cadishead Way arising from a delay to the completion of the MVSP diversion works by United Utilities.

The Council Constitution requires this matter to be reported to the next available meeting of the Council.
